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Senate Floor Action on TEA-21 Reauthorization Slated for Next Week

The Senate leadership announced today that floor consideration of the surface transportation reauthorization bill (S. 732) is scheduled to begin on Tuesday, April 26.  
Senate Majority Leader Bill Frist’s decision to bring the bill to the floor comes on the heels of intense pressure he received from a large coalition of transportation groups as well as state and local organizations, along with Democratic senators, to schedule the bill for floor action before the end of April.
While it is possible that the Senate may complete floor action by April 29, it is likely that more time will be needed to finish debate and votes on amendments.  Because the Senate is on recess during the week of May 2-6, the bill may not clear the Senate floor until the second week of May, which leaves very little time for the House-Senate conference to complete a final product by May 31, when the current extension of the surface transportation program expires.  
During next week’s floor debate, Senator James Inhofe (R-OK), Chairman of the Senate Environment and Public Works Committee, is expected to offer an amendment to increase the amount of spending in the bill.  Should the amendment prevail, a near-certain collision course with the White House will arise, thereby setting the stage for difficult negotiations when the bill goes to conference committee.
Senate Panel Clears Measure to Increase Penalties for Mass Transit Crimes

On Thursday, the Senate Judiciary Committee marked up and approved by voice vote the “Railroad Carriers and Mass Transportation Act of 2005” (S. 629), sponsored by Senator Jeff Sessions (R-AL).
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The bill makes it a crime to use or intend to use hazardous material or biological agents to disable or harm passengers on a train, passenger vessel or mass transit vehicle.  An act involving nuclear, radioactive or hazardous materials with railroad on-track equipment, passenger vessels or mass transit vehicles carrying passengers or employees would be considered an aggravated offense.
The bill would also make it illegal to endanger or threaten any transit employee or passenger, or tamper with signal systems or structures such as tunnels or bridges. Under the bill, it would be illegal to make threats, false or genuine, to harm or damage transit systems, passengers or employees.  
While no one attempted to block the bill from moving to the floor, Senator Russell Feingold (D-WI) said he could not support the measure because it would create new mandatory minimum sentences and allow the death penalty to be applied to crimes where it is currently not a sentencing option.
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